Capital District Transportation Authority 

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – September 20, 2017 at 12:00 pm at 110 Watervliet Avenue
In Attendance

Dave Stackrow (Acting Chair), Jayme Lahut, Jaclyn Falotico, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Christopher Desany (CSL), Mike Collins, Amanda Avery, Lance Zarcone, Fred Gilliam, Stacy Sansky, Rick Vines, Bridget Beelen, Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Brian Green, Ross Farrell, Jonathan Scherzer, Phil Parella, Kathy Colbert.
Meeting Purpose:  Regular meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee

It was noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the July 19, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved.
Consent Agenda Items
Award Contract for Planning Software Licenses
CDTA uses the Remix software program to allow planners to sketch out routes in any city and immediately understand the cost and demographic impact of a proposed change. At the beginning of our involvement with Remix, the tool was freely available. As the software and company started to mature, CDTA entered into a pilot agreement with Remix to start using the tool for a small fee, and we provided feedback to the developers regarding enhancements to the software. That agreement has expired. There is nothing that meets our needs in the way Remix does, and the pricing has been reviewed and deemed fair and reasonable.
The Committee recommends approving three-year sole-source contract for planning software with Remix of San Francisco, CA for a total amount of $107,000. 
Approve Lease for Car Rental Company at RRS
One of the amenities that CDTA makes available for its customers at the Rensselaer Rail Station is car rental services.  The current contract had expired, therefore a scope of services was developed that identified requirements for a rate schedule, availability of parking spaces, signage, removal of vehicles, and lock box services. A committee was established to review the two submitted proposals, and it was concluded that the best fit for the station was to enter into an agreement with Enterprise Rent-A-Car (the incumbent). They proposed two rate schedules and the selected plan provides for an annual fixed rent of $75,000 with additional payments of 10% over a sales break point of $750,000/year.

The Committee recommends awarding a three-year contract (lease) with two one-year extensions for providing car rental services with ELRAC LLC, d/b/a  Enterprise Rent-a-Car.

Approve Insurance Policy Extension
In July of 2017, the board approved one-year contracts for our auto and general liability insurance program and our auto physical damage insurance program.  The policy terms are effective from August 2017 to August 2018. Due to market changes beyond our control and the many discussions between R&K and potential carriers, R&K is recommending that we consider changing the time of year we procure this insurance to put us in a more competitive environment.  

The Committee recommends extending insurance policies for auto general liability insurance with New Hampshire and Scottsdale Indemnity from August 27, 2018 to November 9, 2018 for an additional $82,007 AND that we extend the insurance policy for auto physical damage with Lexington Insurance from August 27, 2018 to November 9, 2018 for an additional $40,170. 
Accept Mobility Program Funds
The New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) recently announced approximately $10 million in awards to fund projects to support the Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and Individuals with Disabilities program. CDTA secured $172,304, which represents 80 percent of the project cost for activities related to the program. These funds will be used to fund travel trainers, who assist the public with becoming familiar with the CDTA system and trip planning. 

The Committee recommends accepting these funds in an amount of $172,304
Accept State Transit Capital Funds
New York State supports flexible use of capital funding to address transit system needs through the transportation modernization and transit capital programs. CDTA was allocated $10,362,472 in modernization funds and $3,638,755 in transit capital funds. These funds were budgeted in our capital program and will be used to support the purchase of 40 ft. and articulated buses to be delivered between November 2017 and May 2018.

The Committee recommends accepting these funds in an amount of $14,001,227  

Accept State Portion of Five Federal Grants
CDTA is apportioned federal funds on an annual basis through the various transit capital and operating assistance programs. Section 5307 supports CDTA’s bus and bus facilities program, bus shelter replacement program, passenger amenities, and preventive maintenance. Section 5339 supports CDTA’s bus replacement program. Additionally, two highway performance and surface transportation grants were awarded in support of design/engineering for the River Corridor BRT.
A summary of the funds is as follows:
· Preventive Maintenance



$1,695,601

· Purchase Replacement Articulated Bus

$     35,000

· Rehab/Renovate Bus Shelters



$     18,000

· Design/Engineering Busway



$   180,000

· Purchase Replacement 40 ft. Buses


$   272,135

The Committee recommends accepting the state portion of five federal grants for a total amount of $2,200,736.
Audit Committee Items

Internal Audit Monthly Report

Sarah Matrose provided the internal audit monthly report. Work completed included closing out of several findings on past audits and continuing education activities. Work in progress included updating David-Bacon procedures and training, and the drug and alcohol compliance review.

Investment Committee Items
Dave Stackrow recognized the two monthly investment reports from the advisors that were included in the packet. There has been no activity since June. The Committee will meet next week, after which he will send out the written report.

Administrative Discussion Items
Risk Management and Workers’ Compensation Quarterly Report
Amanda Avery gave the risk management and workers’ compensation quarterly report
Our procedures require a quarterly review of the adequacy of the Risk Management Self-Insurance Account and the Workers Compensation Self-Insurance Account. The Committee has determined that our accounts are adequate at this time.

Monthly Management (financial) Report

Mike Collins gave the monthly management report. Mortgage recording tax was up 5% for the month, but is down 3% for the year. Customer fares are under budget due to credit for Swiper products. RRS and facilities revenue are under budget. Wages were over budget due to extra weekdays and the State Fair work, but remain under budget for the year. Workers’ compensation is over budget due to five loss of use awards.

We are in a satisfactory cash flow position at this time.
Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Chris Desany gave the monthly non-financial report. Total and fixed ridership were just about flat for the month and year to date. STAR ridership was up 4% for the month. On time performance was 73% and there were four PMI’s not on time. Missed trips were at 40 this month. MDBSI was at 22,787. Scheduled work was at 82%. There were 20 preventable and 27 non-preventable accidents, and 90% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. Website page views were at 915,258.

Executive Session
Amanda Avery gave a pending litigation report. No action was taken.

